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Embracing	curious	minds.	Nurturing	compassionate	hearts.	

	
COVID-19	DECISION	TREE:		

Situation	 Actions/	Involvement	 Potential	Outcomes	

A	child	is	exhibiting	
symptoms	during	
Wellness	Check	or	while	
in	school		
	
Symptoms	of	COVID-	19		

Teacher:	Removes	student	
from	class.		
	
Principal:	Isolate	student	in	
isolation	room;	calls	parents	to	
pick	up	student.		
	
Parent/Guardian:	Required	to	
pick	up		student	from	school	as	
well	as	siblings	or	any	other	
member	of	household	that	may	
be	working	or	volunteering	at	
any	OCS	school;	recommended	
to	have	student	tested	for	
COVID.	
	
Student:	Remains	home	until	
cleared.		

STUDENT	TESTS	POSITIVE		
	

• Principal	contacts	Task	
Force	Team	at	the	Arch	

• Principal	sends	an	Exposure	
Letter	to	school	community	
and	Cohort	Quarantine	
Letter	to	cohort.		

• Cohort	quarantines	for	14	
days	from	last	contact.	

• Student	must	complete	10	
days	isolation	from	date	of	
first	symptom	and	be	fever	
free	for	24	hours	without	
fever-reducing	meds	and	
other	symptoms	75%	
improved.		

	
STUDENT	TEST	NEGATIVE	

• Student	must	be	fever-free	
for	24	hour	with	no	fever	
reducing	meds	and	other	
symptoms	75%	improved.	
Follow	health	care	providers	
directions,	recommended	
treatment	and	return	to	
school	guidance.		

• Dr’s	note	documenting	
alternative	diagnosis	or	
negative	Covid-19	test	
required	to	return	to	school.		

	
STUDENT	DOES	NOT	TEST	

• Student	remains	in	self-	
quarantine	for	10	days	from	
symptoms	onset,	must	be	
fever-free	for	24	hour	with	
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no	fever	reducing	meds	and	
other	symptoms	75%	
improved	before	returning.	

• Depending	on	evaluation	of	
factors,	decision	may	be	
made	to	quarantine	cohort.			

Student	household	
member	exhibits	
symptoms	

Parent/	Guardian:	Notify	
school	that	student	will	remain	
home	pending	family	member’s	
test	results.	
	
Student:	Remains	home	until	
cleared.	
	
Principal:	Communicates	
regularly	with	the	family	to	get	
updates	on	the	symptoms.		

HOUSEHOLD	MEMBER	TESTS	
POSITIVE	

• Student	quarantines	for	14	
days	at	home	from	last	
exposure	to	household	
member	

• If	student	continues	contact	
with	the	infected	household	
member,	the	quarantine	for	
14	days	from	the	time	when	
their	family	member	has	met	
the	criteria	for	release,	or	
from	last	close	contact	from	
positive	household	member.	
It’s	possible	for	student	
quarantines	for	up	to	24	
days.		

• If	student	tests	positive,	
follow	guidelines	above.		

Student’s	household	
member	travels	to	a	
state	listed	on	the	
Chicago	Travel	
Quarantine		list	

Parent:	Monitor	health	
	
Student:	Permitted	to	attend	
school		

TRAVELING	HOUSEHOLD	MEMBER	
TEST	POSITIVE		

• Same	guidelines	as	
household	member	tests	
positive	(above).	

	
TRAVELING	HOUSEHOLD	MEMBER	
SYMPTOMATIC	BUT	DOES	NOT	
TEST	

• Student	quarantines	for	14	
days	from	last	contact.		

	
TRAVELING	HOUSEHOLD	MEMBER	
TESTS	NEGATIVE	

• Student	returns	to	school	

Student	travels	to	a	state	
listed	on	the	Chicago	
Travel	Quarantine		list		

Student:	Quarantines	for	14	
days.	

	

Student’s	teammate	on	
travel	sports	team,	who	
attends	a	different	
school,	tests	positive.		

Parent/	Guardian:	Informs	
principal	that	students	will	be	
quarantining	due	to	possible	
exposure.	

	



	

10200	S	Washtenaw	Ave	Chicago,	IL	60655	(773)	445-4737	www.sjfschool.net	
	

	
Student:	Quarantines	for	14	
days	from	last	contact.	
	
Principal:	Inform	teacher	
student	will	be	remote	learner.	

Cohort	Teacher	is	
symptomatic	

Teacher:	Removes	self	from	
classroom,	isolates	
immediately	and	stays	home	
pending	test	results.	
	
Principal:	Arranges	for	
substitute	teacher	to	step	in.	
	
Students:	Remain	in	school	
unless/until	teacher	tests	
positive,	then	quarantined.	

TEACHER	TESTS	POSITIVE	
• Principal	notifies	the	Arch.	
• Principal	sends	an	Exposure	

Letter	to	school	community	
and	Cohort.	Quarantine	
Letter	to	cohort.	

• Teacher	must	complete	10	
days	isolation	from	date	of	
first-	symptom	and	be	fever-	
free	for	24	hrs	without	fever	
reducing	meds	and	other	
symptoms	75%	improved.		

• Cohort	quarantines	for	14	
days	from	last	contact.	

	
TEACHER	TESTS	NEGATIVE	

• Teacher	must	be	fever-	free	
for	24	hours	with	no	fever-
reducing	meds	and	
symptoms	75%	improved.	
Follow	healthcare	provider	
directions,	recommended	
treatment	and	return	to	
school	guidance.	

• Doctor’s	note	documenting	
alternative	diagnosis	or	
negative	COVID-19	test	
required	to	return	to	school.	

Specials	Teacher/	
Substitute	Teacher	is	
symptomatic	

Teacher:	Removes	self	from	
classroom,	isolated	
immediately	and	stays	home	
pending	test	results.	
	
Principal:	Arranges	for	
alternative	teacher,	confirms	
teacher	has	not	been	in	close	
contact	with	other	
faculty/staff/	students	and	
volunteers	(Special	teachers	
are	to	stay	6	feet	away	in	the	
classroom	since	they	are	not	
considered	part	of	the	Cohort).	

TEACHER	TESTS	POSITIVE	
• Principal	notifies	the	Arch.	
• Principal	sends	an	Exposure	

Letter	to	school	community	
and	Cohort.	Quarantine	
Letter	to	cohort.	

• Teacher	must	complete	10	
days	isolation	from	date	of	
first-	symptom	and	be	fever-	
free	for	24	hrs	without	fever	
reducing	meds	and	other	
symptoms	75%	improved.		

• Any	staff/	faculty/	
volunteers/	students	who	
were	in	close	contact	must	
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Students:	Remain	in	school	
unless	substitute	teacher	tests	
positive,	then	quarantine.		

quarantine	for	14	days	from	
last	contact.		

	
TEACHER	TESTS	NEGATIVE	

• Teacher	must	be	fever-	free	
for	24	hours	with	no	fever-
reducing	meds	and	
symptoms	75%	improved.	
Follow	healthcare	provider	
directions,	recommended	
treatment	and	return	to	
school	guidance.	

• Doctor’s	note	documenting	
alternative	diagnosis	or	
negative	COVID-19	test	
required	to	return	to	school.	

	


